
PTA Meeting Notes  
April 18, 2017 

 

President’s Report - Carrie Peabody 
● Last meeting this year will be in May, no meeting in June 
● Closed out some big fundraisers 

○ Bingo Night was fun 
○ Color Run was success 

● She asked that we fill out a piece of paper about why we’re proud to be part of 
the PTA 

● WMUR featured us for our Reading program that we did for the K-Grade 2 
○ We won 5 Kindles as part of that program 

● Ideas for the summer and next are underway 
○ Summer camp possibilities that are affordable.  
○ Expand on the program done for creative writing by Mrs. Cohen and the 

Minecraft program. 
● Back to School BBQ planning starting - will be first push for membership.  

○ Jenn Anderson is the chair and her daughter puts together a really great 
program listing all the activities that are available in the school and 
community 

Treasurer’s Report - Holly McDonald 
● Bingo made money 
● Children’s Theater was in line with expectations but did not make money.  It’s an 

important program. 
● Color Run made $4,800 

○ The service that they provide is valuable, without them it would be as 
much work and as expensive. 

○ Michelle O’Rourke was great help, THANK YOU! 
● We’ll close out the year we’ll be ~$2,000 loss, although we have money in the 

bank we’ll be working on a budget for next year to run PTA at a profit. 

Principal Report - Lori Collins 
● April newsletter 
● Next year we do not have budget to send kids to Camp Mi-Te-Na (for current 5th 

graders) 
○ Looking at options 

● Smarter Balance testing is starting after the April vacation 

https://target.brightarrow.com/Attachments/1443_-1/1704140838304.pdf
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○ It is a valuable data point, test taking is a valuable skill 
○ There is an opt out option although not recommended to opt out. 
○ NWEA Testing end of April early May 
○ Memorial Day the school has ceremony with the whole school. 

Community is welcome. 
● We added a day to the end of the school year.  Will now be June 16th early 

release. 
● Dress code is being enforced.  It has been updated and  

 

School Board 
● New assignments for committees 
● There is currently budget issues 

○ Biggest issue is currently special education, so many un-expected costs  
● September, October, November - full board and administrators to hash out plans for 

school renovation and how to move forward. 
 

Book Fair - Amy Lachance 
● Buy one get one free  
● May 8th - May 11th - 2nd week back after vacation 
● Need volunteers to bake and need volunteers for the sale 
● We won’t do a scholastic book fair anymore - since we don’t have enough room.  

○ Incentives are no longer good. 
○ Needs volunteers 

● We’re going to do Barnes & Noble book fair - run by Barnes and Noble 
○ They run it all 
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○ They give us a lot of gift certificates and incentives 
○ The kick off needs volunteers, but otherwise their cash registers do it all 
○ Would include more items that can be purchased 
○ More room 
○ Won’t get kicked out of rooms that are needed for the school. 
○ No set up or take it down 

 

Earth Day - May 3rd K - Grade 5 

Back to School Bonanza Samantha  
● August 29th 3:00 - 6:00 

Open Positions 
● Barnes & Noble book fairs - easy chair, they really do a lot. 
● Patty Powers - website coordinator 
● Culture 
● Color Run 
● Monster Mash 
● Picture Day Coordinator 
● Spirit Wear 
● If you’re interested in any of those  
●  

 
Budget attached below 
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